
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday February 13th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 13th February 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, C Eden and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis, District Cllr Bromell and County Cllr Brook (who left after their reports)1 Public Member
1. Open Forum & AOB  
SWW main water pipe has burst three times in the last month – The Clerk will contact SWW to ask them to check pipe and also to report on what the reasons for the burst pipe was. 

A parishioner enquired about becoming a member of the Council and the Clerk gave her email address for them to send a letter of application and this will be formally looked at in reply to the co-option advertisement. 

2. Apologies – Cllrs M Blight, M Bulley, E Wilson, H Studholme, S Wood
3.
Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – none
4. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting Held –  Cllr Friend proposed Cllr Turner seconded & Cllr Shipley signed November’s meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5.
Parish Magazine – a letter was distributed to the Parish and anybody who wants a subscription to the new newsletter should send these direct to the Tedburn Times, who is going to be producing it in the future.   A meeting is due to take place in March with the Tedburn Times and volunteers have come forward to help distribute the magazine.  Thanks go to all those who have helped and shared their knowledge that has proved vital in getting this set up.  The Chair asked Cllr Eden to share any information from the Village Hall meetings and likewise to share any Parish Council information with the Village Hall committee. 
6.
Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell reports: There has been no meetings at TDC he has attended.  He shared the boundary review final recommendations and that Holcombe Burnell will now be in with Kenn Valley.  The Chair asked for his disappointment on this outcome to be shared.  As the final recommendations have been made, no comments have been asked for regarding this.  However, comments are asked for reviewing the process and procedures and the Chair will look at this and submit a review. 
County Cllr Brook reports:  It is budget week this week and a shortfall in the budget still has to be made up.  Council Tax rises are due to take place and this is partly for funding Care in the Community for the Elderly, the Vulnerable and those under 18 years of age.  This rise could be quite substantial. More elements of responsibility are being pushed away from Central Government to Local Government and funding needs to be found for these extra responsibilities. Some parts of the budget are protected, i.e. Schools but cuts have been made from many services like corporate services and libraries.  The Health and well-being budget has also had a cut imposed on them which means spreading awareness of drug and alcohol misuse, quitting smoking and reducing teenage pregnancies will be effected. There will probably be redundancies this year to gain more savings from the wage budget.  The settlement from Central Government has not been finalised yet and DCC go to budget meetings without knowing what this will be. 
As a result of the bad OFSTED report regarding Children in Care a few years ago, improvements have been made.  The children in care now have a voice, as they have been asked to give their opinions and the work that has happened and continues to happen now means better conditions and care are being provided. 

Cllr Turner asked if the number of children in care has gone up and Cllr Brook confirmed this has fluctuated but as they now have to be looked after up to the age of 25 years
Cllr Friend had attended a Childrens home in Exeter and raised the issue if smoke detectors could be replaced.  Cllr Brook noted this. 

Cllr Eden spoke about Highways and asked that now SW Highways have lost the contract, if a greater control of spend will occur.   Cllr Brook spoke about the extra money Central Government provided for road repairs and SW Highways have committed to completing all jobs before April and the handover to the new contractor.

Cllr Shipley informed Cllr Brook about the new boundary changes for TDC and that Holcombe Burnell are to be linked into the Kenn Valley district which we show little affinity to. Cllr Shipley has heard this is to do with Conservative support and he will contact the local conservative office and MP Mel Stride with his views.  
Clerks Report and correspondence 
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	National Grid
	Planned works for April 2017 and Cllr Friend to attend briefing 
	Cllr Friend attended the briefing and gave an update regarding these planned works.

	LGBCE
	Final recommendations for boundary review of TDC
	As per above item it was proposed by Cllr Friend and seconded by Cllr Turner that Cllr Shipley contact the Central Devon offices and Mel Stride MP with the Parish Councils’ views regarding this decision and the process as a whole. Vote - UNANIMOUS.


7.
Planning – 
17/00068/FUL- Mr J Frankum, Hill View – Extension to existing agricultural building – after viewing the paper application Cllr Friend proposed it was not supported, Cllr Turner seconded this – this was voted unanimous. The reasons for this are 

· Appearance – this extension does not fit with the initial agricultural building or the additional lean to that was added previously to the building

· Materials – on the application form it states materials to be steel frame with metal cladding.  However, on the plans it states metal cladding and also use of reclaimed concrete sleepers.  It is therefore unclear as to the actual materials to be used and how the sleepers will be attached to the barn to provide adequate support.
· Sleepers – the sleepers that are stored at this site are under enforcement notice and it was believed some of these would be used in the construction of the building.  Therefore, this needs to be clarified and also how the remaining sleepers will be disposed of. 
Decisions –  none
8.   Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 

	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages and expenses January 2017
	£172.45
	 
	£172.45
	718

	
	
	
	
	
	


Proposed Cllr Eden, Cllr Turner seconded and vote UNANIMOUS
Meeting closed at 20:58pm - The next meeting will be Monday 13th March 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07900 816384                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


